RIGHTS RESPECTING SCHOOLS (incorporating HWB and Fairtrade)
April 2018
AGENDA
· Update on pinboarding/dining room charter
· Update from classes on improvements or changes to enhance pupil experiences in playground

· Select new playground games

· Feedback from classes on their vertical learning

· Feedback re pupils delivering assemblies and topics at assemblies

· Reminder about the importance of wearing badges
· Playground buddies

MINUTES
Present:  Mrs Clarke (PT), Mrs Bruce (CT), Dr. Galea (Parent)
P7 Tamsin Livingston, Sam McCreadie
P6 Grace McClafferty, Tana Burnett 
P5 Fraser Beattie, Charlotte Sweeney
P4 Hester Perry, Catriona McCurdy
P3 Zara Lindsay, Sophie McDonald
P2B Lucas Fleming, Katy Taylor
P2E Mollie Easton, Rachel McCready
P1 Emma Henderson, Henry Lockett – unable to attend due to class activity
Apologies:  Rev. Houston (community)
· Pupils welcomed and children were asked to show their badges and those not wearing their badges were reminded of the importance of wearing them at all times. 
· Action: Badges will be checked at the next meeting and throughout the term.
· Mrs Clarke told the group that the new pin board has been put up in the dining room and is ready for the display to be created using their work.
· Action: Mrs Bruce will create the new display using the work created by the children throughout the year today. Children will be asked to help Mrs Bruce to arrange the display.
· Pupils recapped the suggestions made by their classes regarding new playground games and equipment. Mrs Clarke shared her investigation results and feedback from the playground supervisors. Using their pupil voice the pupils discussed and selected new toys for the lower and upper playgrounds. 
· Action: Mrs Clarke to order new playground toys that the RRS committee have chosen.
· Pupils shared the feedback from their classes about pupil led assemblies. Primary 6 really enjoy leading the assemblies as they enjoy teaching the younger pupils, helps to build their confidence and their opinions and ideas are valued by staff and pupils. Most children spoke about the Olympics and the Queen laying the wreath on Remembrance Day.
· Action: Mrs Clarke to feedback to Mrs Webster and staff.
· Pupils shared the feedback from their classes about Vertical Learning. The children discussed the Global Goals and were able to identify the goal our school is working towards this term as part of Eco and RRS – Global Goal 3, Health and Wellbeing. They also talked about goal number 9, industry, innovation and infrastructure. The children really like the variety of activities that the Health and Wellbeing group do (yoga, Zumba, group races and games and mindfulness etc.).
· Action: Mrs Clarke to inform staff about feedback regarding Vertical Learning.
· Mrs Clarke shared her idea for a new playground buddy uniform. The children thought the wrist bands were good but they were concerned they would not be easy to see. Dr. Galea suggested a sash but the children felt it would fall off easily and get in the way. The children suggested arm bands, like the ones footballers wear. After discussions it was decided the best colour would be yellow as it is bright so will be easily seen.

· Mrs Bruce to make inquiries for sourcing bands and will share progress at the next meeting.
· Date of next meeting: 9.00am on Tuesday 29 May in the staffroom.
WE ARE STILL LOOKING FOR SOME NEW ADULT MEMBERS.  IF YOU CAN COME ALONG TO THE MEETING, PLEASE CONTACT THE SCHOOL OFFICE.
